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vegetables”. Lastly, I would have liked to tell myself about the effectiveness of the trial-and-

error method when writing a program.  

It is usually not a good idea to get involved with something before knowing exactly what 

it is you’re getting involved with. The same rule applies to choosing what courses to take. At the 

time of choosing courses I was blinded by the light of graduation, and I did not bother to learn 

what the course was which I was signing up for. Because of this, the first couple class meetings 

were very intimidating. When I learned that the course was going to teach me how to program, I 

immediately was filled with nerves. I wish I could have told myself “Yes the course will teach 

you how to write programs, but it will do so at a manageable pace”. I would have also said that 

the course is specifically for business students and it is likely that nobody else in the class has 

any prior programming knowledge either. I remember thinking what a grave mistake I had made 

picking BUS1 120G and how I felt like I did not belong in the class. I believe that knowing what 

the course was going to be, knowing I was not the only one without prior knowledge of 

programming, and understanding that the course was designed for students like me would have 

not only helped prepare me for the course, but would have also helped ease my nerves in those 

first few weeks. Another piece of advice I would like to have told myself at the beginning of the 

semester is the importance of “eating your vegetables”. Professor Huerta does not make practice 

programs mandatory, instead she encourages the students to complete them for their own sake as 

opposed to for the sake of a grade. Huerta uses the analogy of eating your vegetables to explain 

the importance of doing the practice programs. People don’t usually like to eat their vegetables, 



course. I believe that had I fully understood this lesson, I would have completed more of the 

practice programs and would have a much better grade and understanding in the course than I do 

now. The last thing that I wish I could have told myself at the beginning of the semester is how 

effective the trial-and-


